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MAYOR, COUNCIL AND STAFF REPORTS AND/OR COMMENTS: (con’t)

City Administrator Smith reported that the bond refinance information has been sent to City Attorney Mann and
this should have a savings of approximately $60,000 in the water/sewer fund effective for the 2015/2016 budget
that will be presented. He has reviewed the Fire Department lease with the City Attorney. He will be meeting
with Chief Stevens and it will be brought before city council in the month of February. Union Contract
negotiations with the Police Officers Labor Council, as well as AFSCME will begin soon, as they expire in June.
His goal is to have them completed before the budget comes before city council. Ground Maintenance Bids, along
with the WWTP Bids, have been sent out and both will soon be returned, reviewed, and brought before city
council for consideration. He also wanted to remind everyone about broom hockey taking place on February 7™ at
12:00 noon. There will be a concession stand, bon fires followed by open skating. It is a free community event
and he encouraged all to attend. As previously reported, the city was approved for the Michigan Main Street
Program and on February 10" representatives will be in town to do their first site visit and to meet with the
citizens, staff and key leaders to get their feedback. A town hall meeting will be held at 7:30 in the council
chambers, which will be open for anyone to attend. Progress is being made with some aged blight issues since
September and early October.

MIS & Communications Director Slay has been busy with desktop issues, as well as working on the website and
separating the Clerk and Treasurer Departments. He will be out of the office next week at an Interopperative
Conference focusing on the next generation 911 and what it could mean for the community.

Parks and Recreation Director Bell reported that there were 32 attendees at the Grandma and Me event held at
the Milan Senior/Community Activity Center. There will also be a Princess Etiquette Ball and the deadline to sign
up is Wednesday. Registration has also begun for the Daddy/Daughter Dances that will be held on February 13"
and February 14",

City Clerk Frye reported that she has reapplied to the International Institute of Municipal Clerk to have her
Certification as a Municipal Clerk reinstated. Also, she has been working with Larry in the clerk’s office getting
back up to speed with technology with the QVF (Qualified Voter File), along with the E-Poll Books.

Councilmember Gee gave a report on the Senior Citizen Programs taking place, including painting classes as
there are many great programs taking place that are underutilized. There is a blood drive being held this Saturday
at the Marble Memorial United Methodist Church from 12 — 6.

Councilmember Gilson thanked the staff for getting the agenda packets out earlier so that council has more time
to review them. He also indicated that it is nice to see things happening in the community such as the monthly
garage sale at the legion as well as live music. He has been reviewing the City’s Website and he likes that it is
becoming more user friendly.

Mayor Armitage reported that he attended the 85" Anniversary Celebration of the Milan FFA on Saturday. The
Milan Chapter is the longest serving chapter and he expressed his appreciation to Mr. Stall and Mrs. Hammer for
the outstanding work they do. He also indicated that the Greater Milan Area Foundation Gala will be held on
February 21, 2015 and tickets may be obtained online. He, along with MIS & Communications Director Slay, will
be attending 911 training next week. The next Wellness meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 3, 2015 at
Milan City Hall and this event is open to the public.

ADJOURNMENT:  Motion by Gilson to adjourn meeting at 8:25 p.m., seconded by Gee. Motion carried
unanimously.

Michael Armitage, Mayor Candy S. Frye, City Clerk



